                Gatehouse and Kirkcudbright Angling Association
12.01.19.
Dear Sir/Madam

We write to support Galloway Without Pylons with regard to undergrounding of the proposed Kendoon to Tongland powerline.

Our particular concern is as an angling club. Our main water is Loch Lochenbreck which is very close to the proposed route of the pylons. GKAA is one of the many small clubs, businesses, attractions, set in unspoilt countryside that add to the appeal of Galloway to residents and visitors. We have 100+ resident members, (many of whom have chosen to move to Galloway to live) and around 200 visitors as day members each year. Repeatedly, these anglers tell us that they love to fish at Lochenbreck because it is a natural, unspoilt, beautiful and peaceful loch.

Under the proposed plans the environment of the loch will be adversely affected by the construction process which we believe could take up to 4 years and then in the longer term by the sight of the pylons. At least for some years the qualities that matter to so many who use the loch will be lost.
We concur with the wider concerns on the importance of maintaining the unspoilt Galloway countryside; the risk to wildlife, especially birds; the damage and congestion on our narrow, winding roads; and how an overland route may reduce the possibility of a Galloway National Park.

We ask the authorities to consider the overall impact an overhead line will have and consider undergrounding as the better solution for Galloway.   

Thank you;

Philip Downs, for the Committee, GKAA.

